Kilmeen & Kilbree GAA Club Notes 11/11/19

Kilbree U16’s played Sarsfield’s in the U16(A) county camogie league semi-final, in Rossmore on Saturday.  The first half was a pulsating affair.  Kilbree fought hard for every ball and played with great determination and tenacity.  The sides were level at the ten-minute mark before a fine goal from Maeve O’Neill put Kilbree ahead.  Niamh McCarthy and Caoimhe Murphy added further points.  Heather Brimble saved an almost certain goal just before half-time.  The sides were level at half-time.  Sars were more clinical in the second half and took their scoring chances.  An early goal for Sars in the second half gave them the perfect start.  Aife O’Neill and Niamh McCarthy scored a point each for Kilbree while Caoimhe Murphy scored a goal.  The final score was Kilbree 2-9 Sarsfield’s 3-18.  Well done to everyone involved with this team.  It is a great achievement to qualify for a county semi-final at the highest grade in the county, particularly with a very young team.

Team:  Heather Brimble, Orlagh O’Neill Callanan, Rachel Deasy, Jessica O’Driscoll, Margaret Collins, Kate O’Donovan, Rebecca Hurley, Mary Murphy, Emily O’Donovan (0-1) Niamh McCarthy (0-2), Caoimhe Murphy (1-3), Aife O’Neill (0-1), Ava Murray, Lucy Collins, Maeve O’Neill (1-2), Megan McCarthy and Katelyn McCarthy.

Kilbree’s U21 hurlers played a challenge match against Ballinora in Waterfall, on Sunday morning.  This was a very close game between two evenly matched sides.  Both teams are still in the U21 county championship.  The next round of this competition is due to be played on November 23/24.

[bookmark: _GoBack]There was no winner of this week’s lotto jackpot.  The numbers drawn were 1, 15 and 20.  The lucky dip winners were Bernadette Dullea, James Hubbert and DJ Daly.  

